## STATE OF CONNECTICUT



## DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION



79 ELM STREET HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06106

Timothy R. E. Keeney Commissioner

September 30, 1993

The Honorable Walter Gudzunas First Selectman 11 Rye Street Broad Brook, CT 06016

Subject: Proposed Noise Control Ordinance

East Windsor, Connecticut

Dear Selectman Gudzunas:

I have reviewed a draft of the proposed East Windsor noise control ordinance (copy attached) and find that it could receive formal DEP approval provided that there are no significant changes between the draft and the ordinance that is finally adopted by the Town.

Notwithstanding the above, I have the following comment on section 4.1 of the ordinance.

I suggest deleting the second sentence of section 4.1. This sentence requires that noise measurement training be obtained from either the State of Connecticut or a public certified testing agency. As you are aware the state noise control program is not currently funded. It would therefore be unlikely that we could provide any noise monitoring training. Also I am unaware of any public certified agencies that could give this type of training. It may be available elsewhere but unless changed, the ordinance would preclude going to anyone other than the state or a certified agency.

Sincerely

Joseph B. Pulaski

Supervising Environmental Analyst

Bureau of Air Management

JBP/jp

cc: Geza J. Danyi